HARRC Board Meeting Minutes
September 19, 2019

The September 2019 Board Meeting was held at Tattered Flag and was called to order by President Emily
Melton at 6:42 PM. Board Officers present were President Emily Melton and Treasurer Jason Fogelman.
Also in attendance was Board members Mark Ondo and Fred Joslyn.

Prior Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the July 2019 Board Meetings were accepted on a motion by Joslyn, seconded by
Ondo and approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

The HARRC balance was $15,969.70 as of 9/19/19.

HARRC Membership:

Melton reported that HARRC currently has 302 members and 253 households.

HARRC Communications:

The HARRC Facebook page is getting a lot of activity and the email blasts are going well. Look out for a
newsletter coming soon to highlight all the exciting things going on around the club.

The HARRC website needs maintenance and David Willow has offered to assist with the necessary
updates and maintenance. Fogelman motioned the addition of David Willow to cover the website and
obtained the approval from Evans, seconded by Ondo.

HARRC welcomes Jeff Sturek as our new volunteer promotional person on a motion by Fogelman,
seconded by Joslyn.

HARRC also welcomes Jen Henry as our new Race Time/Promotional Position,replacing Rachel K!

HARRC Races and Events:

HARRC After Dark:

Melton reported that the race was a huge success! Thanks to all who were able to come out to run
and/or cheer on our finishers.

HARRC in the Park:

Neff and his team are directing the 2019 HARRC in the Park race on October 6, 2019. Registration is only
$30.00. There is a $10.00 discount for HARRC and York Road Runners Club (YRRC) members.

HARRC Picnic:

Vice President Kelly Spreha is still planning this event. Be on the look out for more information. We plan
to hold a “tailgate” on City Island.

HARRC Full Moon Runs:



The next full moons are 10/13, 11/12, and 12/12. The HARRC board is kicking around the 12 days of
Christmas as the theme for the December full moon - check social media for updates!

Mural Fest Event:

HARRC showed up big time at the Mural Fest Event! The run on Thursday night attracted 60 runners and
about 45 on Saturday. This was great exposure for the club!

Trick or Treat Run:

10/31 in New Cumberland, Melton will again host and lead this event. Come dressed in costume and be
ready to pass out candy to all the trick or treaters

HARRC BUSINESS

HARRC Tips and Pointers for Race Directors:

Joslyn motioned that the HARRC Tips (authored by Ondo(s)) will be shared with race directors who reach
out to the club for help, seconded by Fogelman and approved.

USATF Running Club:

Fogelman motioned that HARRC cover the cost of creating an official USATF Running Club so we can have
athletes represent the club at the upcoming Club Cross Country Meet in Lehigh Valley in December. Also
in that motion is that HARRC will purchase singlets for the team with the HARRC logo to be worn during
the event and any other subsequent USATF Running Club events. Seconded by Mark Ondo. In this
motion, it was also discussed that the Board will reach out to our membership via social media and
emails to gauge the membership’s interest in creating and maintaining a competitive racing team. There
is still a lot to discuss and work through on this topic. Any input and ideas from members is appreciated.

Training Program with Fleet Feet:

Fred Josly offered a training program specifically to HARRC members at no cost. Those present were
interested in pursuing this further but agreed that further discussion with the rest of the Board members
would need to take place before further pursuing this. Melton agreed to send an email to Board
members for their input.

NEXT MEETING & ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Melton made a motion to adjourn the meeting (Second by Fogelman).
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM. The next meeting is at TBD on November 12, 2019 at 6:30 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Nicolette Bell, Secretary



